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          Dine Out With Heart 
Dear Ms. Menzies and Members of Philo, 
Thank you for your donation of gift cards worth 
$1,000 to the Homeless Assistance Fund.  I really 
appreciate your continued support and the cards 
will be used for emergency services such as food 
and gas for homeless families. It has been a huge 
blessing to have these cards to help our students 
and families.   
Again, thank you so much for your help! 
Best Regards, 
Jana 

  
 
 
 
 
 

  
On the morning of February 17th, 14 Philo ladies 
packed for KidsPak. We sacked 529 bags and set 
a new record time for packing!  
 
Dona Menzies, Chairwoman, Dine Out With 
Heart Committee 
 

  
March General Meeting 7:00 PM Tuesday, March 8 

Trinity Lutheran Church Church will be open at 6 for committee meetings  Committee Sign Up Window Open March 20 - April 2  Spring Social May 10 5:30 Cocktails, Dinner at 6:30 The Garden Room  
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Message from the                      
President 
 
 

I hope you all are beginning to reflect on your 
gifts, talents and skills and thinking about how 
you want to serve in Philo next year. We are 
already starting the organizational processes for 
creating those committees. If you need any 
information about what each of the committees try 
to accomplish each year, look in your handbook 
and contact any of the members currently serving. 
Our outstanding web coordinators are willing to 
help anyone out who needs assistance with the on-
line program. All the directions are at the end of 
this newsletter for those who want to move 
forward when the window opens.  
 
We will be able to hear about the different 
organizations our Dine Out With Heart fundraiser 
was able to impact during our March meeting. I 
know this group has worked hard to use the funds 
to impact our community in the most meaningful 
way. This will be an exciting presentation. 
 
I will be unable to attend the March meeting due 
to my student showcase occurring on the same 
evening. I will be thinking of you all! Enjoy the 
meeting. 
 
Best Regards, 
Nita Starr 
Philo President 2015-2016 
 

  
 

Philo Committee Signups 
            
Mark your calendar for committee signups which 
will be conducted during a 2 week period 
beginning Sunday, March 20 through Saturday, 
April 2. 
 
If you don’t have access to a computer during the 
signup period, contact Peggy Pellizzari (669-
8744) or Trudy Eckhardt (667-1455) and we will 
assist you. 
 
Step-by-Step instructions for the sign up process 
can be found: 

• At the end of this newsletter 
• In a membership e-mail that will go out just 

prior to the sign-up event 
We will also briefly review the sign-up process at 
the March 8th general meeting. Reminder:  
 

• All current Chairs and Co-Chairs were sent 
an e-mail requesting that they confirm 
whether or not they are staying in their 
respective positions.  

• Co-Chairs were asked if they were moving 
into the chair position if it is being vacated. 

• Current Chairs need to notify us if the 
number of committee members currently 
allotted is not adequate.  

If you have not responded to this request, please 
send your information to Peggy Pellizzari at 
peggy_loveland@comcast.net as quickly as 
possible!   

 
Web Staff 
Peggy Pellizzari  
669-8744          
peggy_loveland@comcast.net  

 
Trudy Eckhardt 
667-1455          
trudy_eckhardt@msn.com  
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 Sunshine Committee Report 
 
Phyllis McCormack fell on 
Feb. 7 and broke her elbow and required a hip 
replacement. 
 
Surgery went well and she is recovering at home.  
A card was sent and meals offered, but she will 
not need meals at this time. 
 
Marthann Dahlen, Chairwoman 
Sunshine Committee 
 From the Historian Committee  
 Linda Stangel and Sara Quale will accept your 
yearbooks, news clippings, programs, photos, and 
other memorabilia at any Philo meeting.   
 The following is an excerpt from an article in the 
Reporter-Herald, March, 1972: 
 

Fashion show plans moving ahead nicely--     Plans for the annual Philo Spring Fashion 
Show are now underway and committee 
members are busily making preparations for 
the show which will be held on March 21 at 
the Loveland Community Building. 
    An annual event for over twenty-five years, 
the show is a forecast of spring and summer 
fashions modeled by Loveland ladies. The 
clothing and shoes are furnished by Loveland 
merchants. Eleven shops will show this year 
and each shop will have a minimum of two 
outfits. 
    Tickets for the fashion show are one dollar 
and are available at the door the night of the 
show or you may purchase them from any 
Philo member. Proceeds from the show are 
used by Philo for their charitable projects in 
the Loveland area. This is the only fund 
raising event that Philo has. 
   A tea held immediately after the show is 
included in the ticket price. 

 The Historian Committee, 
Linda Stangel and Sara Quale 

 
 

 SPRING APPRECIATION  SOCIAL 
 This year's event will be held at The Garden 

Room, 697 Denver Avenue, Suite 100, Loveland, Co., 80537 on Tuesday, May 10th.  The cost will be $35.00 per person which is a little less than last year. You can make your 
payment at the March meeting as we will have a table set up. Make your check out to Philo with Spring Dinner in the memo line.  We plan on sending out the formal invitations in April. We are planning a wonderful event so 

we hope to see you there!  Lynn McDonough, Spring Appreciation Social Committee member     Newsletter Info!! 
 
Stay in touch! Send articles 
to me as a word document, 
or simply in the body of an email. Send to 
juanitalv1@icloud.com  
 Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 663-3642 
 
Philo Newsletter Calendar: 
Month   Content Deadline April   March 26 
May   April 23  
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Rotary Duck Race Tickets   
DUCK TICKETS are here!  7 for $20 and it is an 
80/20 split with Rotary.  This means we get 
$16.00 out of every $20.00!! 
  
In order to make buying tickets easier, please 
bring $20 cash or check to our March or April 
meeting. Bringing your address labels to affix to 
the duck stub saves time. 
  

If you have a Philo friend who cannot attend, 
please check with them and bring their money, 
too.  ALL TICKETS MUST BE PAID FOR 
BEFORE PICKING THEM UP! 
  
We will see you at the March meeting with our 
duck beak smile.  
  
Thanks,  
Betty Brammer (412-0465) 
Kay Robinson (665-0993) 

 
 

 
 
 PHILO   COMMITTEE   SIGNUP 

 
 

Please Note:  One of Philo’s Membership requirements requires every active member to serve on a minimum of one 
committee.  You may serve on more.   
We have pre-loaded all of the new Chair and Co-chair positions that we are aware of.  If you see a Chair or Co-chair 
position open when you are signing up, please consider filling one of those positions!  INSTRUCTIONS: (please read the entire instruction before executing) 
•  Go on line to Philo’s “Members’ Only” page. 

(If you have never accessed the “Members Only” page, please contact  
Peggy Pellizzari  at 669-8744 for assistance. 
 

• Click on the “SIGNUP” icon to access the Philo Committee Signup.  
 (Signup icon is located following Yearbook information On the Members Only page.) 

• The new page you see will be titled “Philo Committee Signup”. 
On this page you will see the words:  “Please select your name” with a box underneath. 

• Click on the down arrow, (located on the right side of the box), and all Philo members names will 
appear in an alphabetized list.   
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•  Scroll down to your name.  
• Click on your name. 
• Your name now appears written in the box.  (If a different name other than your name appears in the 

box then reselect the correct name.  Your name is your password for you to drop or add your name to a 
committee.  Once your correct name appears, then proceed to step 8.) 

• Click on the box that says “Next”.  The new page will say “Welcome __(with your name)__ and 
shows all committees.) 

  Please add and/or delete your name from committee memberships by clicking on the check 
boxes.  (These check boxes are the outlined boxes located in the “drop me” or “add me” 
columns where changes can be made.   

 You then can “ADD” your name to a committee (if there is an opening) by clicking on the 
outlined box in the “add me” column.  This change will not be visible until Step #9 when you 
“Update” your changes.  

 If you change your mind you can “DROP” your name from a committee by clicking on the 
outlined box in the “drop me” column.  This change will not be visible until Step #9 when you 
“Update” your changes. 

 You can sign up for another committee at this time if you wish and / or a hostess in a select 
month.  (Note: Signing up for hostess does not satisfy the requirement for your one committee 
participation for Philo membership.) 

 If an opening is not currently available, you can sign up for another committee and wait to see if 
an opening becomes available in the committee you want to sign up for later.   

 Philo’s membership requirements only require that you sign up for one committee, however 
you may sign up for more committees if you wish and there is room.   

•  After adding and/or dropping your name on committees, scroll all the way to the bottom of the page 
and click the “UPDATE” button.  This will update your selections and show the list of committees 
again.  A summary of your changes will appear at the top of the page in a pink highlighted area. This 
summary will tell you if you added to or dropped from as a member/Chair/ or Co-chair and which 
committee.  You can then revisit the committees you dropped from or added your name to and verify 
that your name is removed or added to a committee and that what you selected is what you want.   

YOUR CHANGES WILL NOT BE SAVED UNTIL YOU CLICK ON THE 
“UPDATE” BUTTON. 

• If you need to make additional changes, then repeat step 8.   
• If you are satisfied with your changes, then click on the “NEXT” BUTTON TO FINALIZE 

YOUR SELECTION.  The “Next” button is located at the bottom of the page. 
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• A new page will appear and say, “Any previous changes have been saved.  Thank you for updating 
your Philo Committee Participation.”  
 
Please disregard the area highlighted in pink that says: No drops made.  No adds made. 

  
  You have completed the Philo Committee Signup for 2016-2017. 
  Close the signup window/tab, and close the Members Only window/tab. 

 
 CONGRATULATIONS!  YOU HAVE SUCCESSFULLY SIGNED UP 
FOR 2016-2017 PHILO COMMITTEES. 

 NOTE:  You can change your signup choices as many times as you like during the 
signup period.   

   Presenting the Philo Board of Officers for 2015-2016 
 President   Nita Starr  217-0226 starrnova@aol.com   
Vice President  Cindy Kurtz   667-9092 ckurtz@thegroupinc.com 
Treasurer   Shellie Gutierrez 776-6961 szebra@comcast.net    
Corresponding Sec. Sue Lussenhop 481-0453 lussenhop5@comcast.net   
Recording Secretary  Dianna Boehner 593-0801 diboe2@msn.com 
Past President  Judy Grommon 689-1451 jujukay43@yahoo.com 
 
Newsletter     
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Nita L. Starr Juanita Cisneros   Phyllis Polucha 
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